
Mr David Wheatley  

  

By email only: jobs@davwheat.dev  

  

  

17th August 2023  

  

  

Dear Mr Wheatley,  

  

  

Your use of Worldline intellectual property  

  

  

It has come to our attention that certain files relating to train announcements are being hosted on websites that 

you operate and are being made available by you for download by the public. The annex to this letter contains 

some of the relevant URLs with screen shots for your reference.   

  

These voice recordings are protected by copyright which is owned by Worldline IT Services UK Limited, 

previously known as Atos Worldline (“Worldline”). Further they contain the personal data of the individual 

whose voice features on the recordings.   

  

Publication of such recordings without Worldline’s consent is prohibited by intellectual property legislation. 

Publication is also prohibited under data protection laws without the express permission of the individual 

concerned.   

  

The files are being communicated to the public and reproduced as described without either Worldline’s or the 

individual’s consent. You may have obtained these files from a third party website and mistakenly believed that 

consent had been obtained to publish these recordings or that these recordings had been legitimately 

obtained from a Freedom of Information request. However this is not the case and where we have become 

aware of any websites hosting these files, they have been removed following our formal request.  

  

This letter gives you actual knowledge of the infringement of Worldline’s and the individual’s rights. This means 

that if you continue to share or enable access to the files after having this actual knowledge, further 

enforcement action can be taken and this may have serious financial consequences for you.   

  

Accordingly we request that you act promptly to remove or disable the link to the recordings and to destroy the 

files along with any other files containing Worldline intellectual property.   

  

We would be grateful for your confirmation of receipt of this letter and confirmation that you will disable or 

remove access to and destroy the recordings within 5 working days of the date of this letter.   

  

Yours sincerely,  

  

 
 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXX  

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX   

 

  

  

  

  

Worldline IT Services UK Limited, Registered No 08514184  

Registered Office: Beeston Business Park, Technology Drive, Beeston, Nottingham, NG9 2ND, UK  
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David Wheatley / ATOS Anne announcement files · GitLab (davw.network)  

  
  

Rail Announcements (davwheat.dev)  
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GitHub - davwheat/rail-announcements: Compilation of railway announcement snippets and a website to 

generate your own announcement snippets.  
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